Votes for creation of a Dam Management District

4-11-2007 Town Council Regular Meeting 
07-141  VOTED to open discussion of a the resolution from The Pascoag Upper Dam Association regarding their request that the Town Council establish a Dam Management District in the Town of Burrillville, specifically for the Pascoag Reservoir.

Motion by Councilor Norman C. Mainville.  Seconded by Councilor Margaret L. Dudley.  The vote was unanimous.  Voting in favor of the motion were Council President Nancy F. Binns and Councilors Wallace F. Lees, Kevin M. Blais, Margaret L. Dudley, John M. Karmozyn Jr., Norman C. Mainville and Cynthia L. Roe.

Note:  Councilors Wallace F. Lees and Cynthia L. Roe recused themselves from discussion and voting on item #07-141; Councilors Lees and Roe left the Council table and joined the public.

VOTED to refer to the ordinance subcommittee.

Motion by Councilor Margaret L. Dudley.  Seconded by Councilor Norman C. Mainville.  The motion carried, five in favor, two recusals.  Voting in favor of the motion were Council President Nancy F. Binns and Councilors Kevin M. Blais, Margaret L. Dudley, John M. Karmozyn Jr. and Norman C. Mainville Councilors Wallace F. Lees and Cynthia L. Roe recused.

4-25-2007 Regular Meeting 
Councilor Margaret L. Dudley recommended a number of additions to the Goals & Objects.  Council Dudley requested that the following be added:

“… Section 1 - Public Works Projects/Programs   Add # 8:   Consider establishing a dam management district for the Pascoag Reservoir.   …”

VOTED to approve the Goals & Objectives and the administrative priorities, as they are listed, subject to the fact that we can open them later on, including the addition of the items requested by Councilor Margaret L. Dudley. 

Motion by Councilor Norman C. Mainville.  Seconded by Councilor Margaret L. Dudley.  The vote was unanimous.  Voting in favor of the motion were Council President Nancy F. Binns and Councilors Wallace F. Lees, Kevin M. Blais, Margaret L. Dudley, John M. Karmozyn Jr., Norman C. Mainville and Cynthia L. Roe.
10-24-2007 Regular Meeting
NOW THEREFORE BE IT RESOLVED that we, the Town Council of the Town of Burrillville, hereby 
acknowledge the advantages of establishing a multi-jurisdictional dam management district, support the concept of the proposal, and respectfully request that the Ordinance Subcommittee and the Administration proceed with further research to finalize a proposed ordinance to establish a multi-jurisdictional dam management district for the Pascoag Dam, consisting of the Main Dam and the West Dike.
Adopted this 24th day of October 2007

Motion by Councilor Norman C. Mainville.  Seconded by Councilor Margaret L. Dudley.  The motion carried, five in favor, two recusals.  Voting in favor of the motion were Council President Nancy F. Binns and Councilors Kevin M. Blais, Margaret L. Dudley, John M. Karmozyn Jr. and Norman C. Mainville.  Councilors Wallace F. Lees and Cynthia L. Roe recused.


